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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: January 6, 2016 
Re: FY ’16 Monthly Budget Summary (January) 

Please find below the School Department spending to date for this fiscal year. All of the FY ’16 
budget lines are trending as expected at the midpoint of the Fiscal Year. This report includes all 
operating budget salaries and expenses paid through December 31, 2015. 

Two lines bear explanation. First, on page one at the bottom of the page is the $600,000 Annual 
Town Meeting article for Vision 2020. Please note that $21,000 of the $600,000 was budgeted 
and spent for Vision 2020 Professional Development over the summer. The $21,000 was 
appropriately charged as a salary expense two lines above. Second, note that the District wide 
Special Education expenses are -$85,939.39. I continue to encumber ALL of the current 
liabilities regarding Special Education so there are no surprises. As we go through the year, this 
number is constantly changing due to the nature of Special Education IEPs. Remember that the 
FY ’16 budget anticipated using $100K of Circuit Breaker funds out of the $320K we will 
receive this year so we are well within our budgeted range after six months.   

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared to 
answer them during the meeting.  
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